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           (207) 685-3505 
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          (207) 685-3505      
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Rev. Angela Rotherham 
pastorwayneumc@gmail.com 
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emergency. 

Dear friends and neighbors, 

 The holiday season is upon us! For some, this is the most wonderful time of 

year. For others, it used to be, but has a ring of loneliness or deep sadness now. For 

still others, it has never been a time of great joy. Still, here we are: steeped in the music 

and decorations, gifts and feasts. At Wayne Community Church, we are spending this 

Advent season, this time of preparation for Christmas, with the story of The Grinch. The 

story of a character who had enough of the noise and toys, the great roast beast and 

decorations. We don’t know why his heart was two sizes too small, but together we will 

discover how his heart grew three sizes that Christmas in Whoville.  

 We have lots of fun and joy built into our calendar in December. This year, WCC 

will be part of the Wayne Holiday Stroll on December 3! Stop by and pick up gifts for 

your friends and family like our “Bridges” cookbook or Rada cutlery. We will also be 

hosting some special guest vendors – be sure to check out the ad for the Holiday Stroll 

inside the Messenger to find out who will be at WCC! On December 4, we invite all our 

neighbors to come and help us beautify the church as we prepare our hearts and our 

sanctuary for Christmas. Then join us for some caroling around the tree in Memorial 

Park. December 18 promises to be a wonderful morning specially designed for families 

to enjoy as we welcome The Grinch himself to Wayne! Our Christmas Eve Candlelight 

service will be as heart-warming as ever and this year you won’t need to wear your coat 

as our new heat pumps are up and running! And Christmas morning should be spent in 

your pajamas, but that doesn’t mean you can’t come to church! Wear your PJ’s to 

church or stay home in your PJ’s and join us on Facebook Live for a special Christmas 

morning SUNG Communion. 

 Even as we have planned for fun and joviality, we have also been mindful of 

providing moments of solemnity and “Building Bridges of Healing and Hope.” Our 

Christmas Eve service will begin early again this year with a special organ recital 

provided by Christina Misner Rao. Our offering will again be shared with another non-

profit close to our hearts whose mission is to provide food to our neighbors: The 

Maranacook Area Food Pantry. We hope you are able to join us on Christmas Eve, but 

even if you are not, we have provided a special Christmas envelope in the mailed 

copies of the Messenger so that you can be a part of bringing healing and hope to 

someone else’s table this season. If you receive the Messenger via email, please send 

your gift to WCC, PO Box 300, Wayne, ME 04284 with a note: Christmas Eve. 

 “We love because God first loved us” (1 John 4: 19). 

Sending you lots of love, 

Rev. Angela 

What’s happening at WCC? 

Thanks to a generous gift from Tom and Jan Cook, one of our dreams at Wayne Community Church is becoming a reality! 

We want to share our excitement with you about a new “Bridge” project that will help us provide healing and hope to the 

whole community. We are improving our audio/visual capacity at the church and working with experts who are 

simultaneously working to maintain the beauty and historical character of the Sanctuary we all know and love. By 

improving our livestreaming capabilities, providing a space at the back of the sanctuary for the equipment, and adding an 

electrically retractable screen, we envision this project as benefitting the entire community. Our livestreamed worship 

services have been enjoyed in 20 towns in Maine, 14 states across the nation (plus D.C.) and 3 other countries but we 

have not had a way to share videos well in the sanctuary. We look forward to not only improved worship experience, but 

also celebrating weddings and funerals with the ability to share videos that everyone can see and hear. We will be able to 

welcome local groups and guest speakers who will be able to bring their presentations and include a larger audience who 

can watch from home. This project will open many doors and opportunities to improve our worship experience as well as 

connect with people outside the church walls. Thank you, Tom and Jan, for embracing the vision! 

If you want to know more about the exciting “Bridges” being built at WCC, be sure to connect with Rev. Angela and check 

out our new “Connect” video on our website: www.wayneumc.com. 

Services will  be available in person 

and livestreamed on Facebook 

every Sunday morning at 9:30. If 

you are unable to join us at that 

time, the recorded service will 

remain on Facebook for you to 

watch at your convenience. Just 

look for Wayne Community Church 

on Facebook or go to 

www.wayneumc.com to find the 

link. On the church website, you 

can also listen to our sermon 

podcast, and check out the 

Worship Duty Schedule. 

mailto:pastorwayneumc@gmail.com
http://www.wayneumc.com
http://www.wayneumc.com
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December January 

Birthdays & Anniversaries 

THE GIVING TREE 

The Annual Giving Tree will be on display at 
the church as well as at the Cary Library. 
Pick up a gift suggestion and help make 
someone’s Christmas merry!  

 

 

22--Josh & Becca Reynolds (26 years) 

28--Michael & Karen Kaberle (54 years) 

16 - Deborah Diamond 
17 - Eva Davenport 
 18 - Ellen Randall  
19 - Jareb Dyer  
20 - Kurt Ross  
20 - Hildie Lipson  
21 - Bahar Uttam  
23 - Amanda Peralta  
23 - Peggy Bornstein  
23 - Linda Householder  
23 - Martha Jackson  
27 - Carol Crothers  
27 - Barbara Heman  
27--Kim McKee  
29--Cyndi Phillips  
29--Traci Ireland  
29--Mike Faulkner  

29--Paul King  
30--Debbie Craig  
30--Lawrence Pearson  
30--Rand Vandenbossche  
31 - Peter Ault  

1--Diana Snow 
2- Rev. Angela Rotherham 
2--Taylor Stevenson 
3--Frank Smith 
3--Rich Harding 
4--Joseph Bauer, Jr. 
4--Greg Black 
4--Ken Foss 
5--Larry Fossett 
5--Lou-Anne Parker 
6--Tom Fylstra 
7--Rita Bright 
7--Donald Welsh 
8--Margot Gyorgy 
8--Gary Kenny 
10--Neetie Lovejoy 
10--Paula Norton 
10—John Harris 
 

 

10---Woody Thompson 
12--Lisa Van Cott 
12--Lynn Murray 
12--Bill Moore 
12--Mark Lindberg 
13--Ed Jackson 
13--Karen Bryant 
13--Kim King 
18—Joshua Penrod 
19--Tena Hinds 
20--Ken Martin 
21--Gladys Harding 
23--Holly Stevenson 
24--Dennis Farnham 
25--Deric Tripp 
25--Chase Morrill 
25--Brian Cook 
25--Jay Franzel 
 

26--Debbie Buzzell 
27--Eric Gardner 
27--W.A.P. John 
27--Bill Branagan 
27--Joseph Bauer IV 
30--Buddy Seymour 
30--Margaret Lane 
31--Julie Ritter 
31--Dallas Folk 
31--Connie Irland 
31--Thomas Snow 
31--Mark St. John 

January December Birthdays &Anniversaries 

1 - Carol Snow  
1 - Teresa Arculeo  
4 - David Morin 
4 - Wendy Ault  
4 - Hazel Stevenson  
4 - Matti Bourgault  
5 - Dennis Dalheim  
8 - Terry Ridlon  
8 - Bob Jones  
9 - Sue Spalding  
9 - Bud Norton  
13 - Ford Stevenson  
13 - Alfred Townsend  
14 - John Wilder  
14 - Reed Lee  
 

12/1  5:30 – Trustees (hybrid)  

 6:30 – Choir Rehearsal 

12/3  9 am-4 pm – Wayne Holiday Stroll - Be sure to visit 
 WCC to support our fundraisers as well as other 
 vendors. 
12/4  9 am – Preparation Sunday – We will beautify the 
 sanctuary (9-10 am), have a short worship service 
 (10-10:30 am) together and enjoy a time of treats 
 and fellowship! 

4pm – Carols and Bells – Join us at the Christmas 
tree in Memorial Park for some community  
caroling and the annual tree lighting. Sparky and 
Santa will be there as will our Bell ringers! 

12/7 7 pm – Finance (hybrid) 
12/8 6:30 pm – Choir Rehearsal 
12/11 11 am – Celebrate Linda Kindig! If you purchased a 
 ticket, don’t forget to join us at the Augusta 
 Country Club following worship for a luncheon to 
 celebrate Linda’s many years of service to WCC. 
12/13  11 am – Worship Committee 

 7pm – Ad Council (zoom) 
12/15  6:30 pm – Choir Rehearsal 
12/18  9:30 am – Family Christmas - We are looking 
 forward to welcoming the Grinch to church at this  

 family friendly worship service! 
12/22  6:30 pm – Choir Rehearsal 
12/24  5:45pm – Choir Rehearsal – All past choir members 
 & family are invited to join the choir for this special 
 service! 

6:30 pm – Organ Recital by Christina Rao 
 7 pm – Candlelight Christmas Eve Service 
 
December 25, 9:30am – Pajama Sunday – Whether 
worshiping from home or in the sanctuary, all are welcome 
to come to church in their PJ’s and with a warm cup of 
cocoa or coffee for this brief service to include a sung 
Christmas Communion. 

From Christina: 
The choir invites all past members and/or family to join them for our 
Christmas Eve Candlelight service.   Rehearsal begins promptly at 
5:45!  For more information, please call or email Christina Misner 
Rao. 

CHURCH CALENDAR 

DUTY SCHEDULE  
12/4 Preparation Sunday Liturgist: Connie Irland; Usher & Greeter: 
Matt & Molly Nadeau; Advent Wreath lighters: Terry and Christine 
Cedrone 
12/11 Liturgist: Sue Spalding; Usher & Greeter: Charley & Sharon 
Bonney; Advent Wreath lighters: Tom and Cindy Fylstra 
12/18 Liturgist: Sid Rao; Usher & Greeter: Bahar Uttam and Kathryn 
Soderberg; Advent Wreath lighters: Beth Held Family 
12/25 Christmas Day Usher: Barb Rothe; Greeter: Lou-Anne Parker 
CHRISTMAS EVE SERVICE at 7:00pm: Liturgist: Sue Spalding; Ushers: 
Doug and Taylor Stevenson; Greeter: Kim King; Advent Wreath 
lighters: Lou-Anne and Rick Parker 

With sincere appreciation to all who donated poinsettia plants to 
lift up the sanctuary as we enter Advent and look forward to 
Christmas day. 
THANK YOU FOR POINSETTIA DONATIONS TO: 
Brian and Jamie Moore, Betty Cook, Sue and Mike Faulkner, Peter 
Ault, Teresa Cedrone, Ellen Randall, Linda Kindig, Judy Danielson, 
and Jane Giglio  

11--Joseph Bauer & Mary Parlee 32 years) 
18—Alfred and BetteJeanne Townsend (54 years) 
22--Fred & Carol Hurley (57 years) 

“On the first day of Christmas,      my true love gave to me”  

 “Have yourself a merry       little Birthday” 
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TOWN NEWS 

Friendly, reminder the Town Office hours of operation are Tuesday through Friday from 9 AM to 5 PM.  

Winter is here! Winter sand is available for residents’ use only (not for commercial purposes) on Fairbank Road near the 
Town Sand/ Salt Shed, only two buckets per storm.  

Reminder, the filing deadline is December 1, 2022, for Property Tax Stabilization Program, which is a state program 
that allows certain senior-citizen residents to stabilize, or freeze, the property taxes on their homestead.  As long as you 
qualify and file a timely application each year, the tax billed to you for your homestead will be frozen at the amount you were 
billed in the prior tax year. Eligible residents who move may transfer the fixed tax amount to a new homestead, even if that 
new homestead is in a different Maine municipality. If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact the Town 
Office. If you filed an application, you will receive a decision letter in January 2023.  

This month the Selectboard will be meeting on December 6 and December 20 at 6:30 PM at Ladd Recreation Center and 
remote.  

This month the Conservation Commission will be meeting on December 7 at 5:30 PM at Cary Memorial Library. 

This month the Planning Board will be meeting on December 8 at 6:30 PM at Ladd Recreation Center. 

The Town’s Assessor Agent Matt Caldwell from RJD Appraisal will be available by appointment on Friday, December 16, 
2022, from 8:00 AM to 3:00 PM to answer any questions you might have about your assessment or tax bill. To schedule an 
appointment, please hesitate to contact the Town Office at (207) 685-4983. 

Dog tags are the perfect Christmas gift for the discerning dog owner. Contact the Town Office for details. For busy residents 
on the go, who cannot make it to the Town Office to register their dog? You may go online to register your dog. Go to our 
website: www.waynemaine.org, click on: “Online Services”, then click on the dog image with caption “Online Dog Licensing.”  

Due to the holidays; the following changes will be made to the Town Office hours of operation.  

• Christmas Day (Holiday Observance), Tues. Dec. 27, 2022 – Closed 

New Years’ Day (Holiday Observance), Tues. Jan. 3, 2023 – Closed 

The Selectboard and Town Office Staff hope you all have a safe and enjoyable holiday season! 

 

Updated Transfer Station Fee Schedule: The Readfield Selectboard approved changes to the Transfer Station Fee 
Schedule based on recommendations from the Regional Solid Waste Committee. This is the first increase in our fee schedule 
since 2016 and is the result of rising processing and disposal fees.  The new pricing will take place on January 1, 2023.  If 
you have any questions, about the fee schedule, go to www.waynemaine.org. or contact the Readfield Station at (207) 685-
3144 

 
 

 

All is calm; 
 All is bright 

The Ladd Recreation Center is now on Facebook! This gives us an additional 
way to share information with the community instantaneously. Help us grow this 
page and make it easier for people to find us by giving us a follow. Scan the QR 
code to see our profile.  

Update on Jackie Hanley 
 
An open letter from Jackie Hanley, whose Florida home was severely damaged during Hurricane Ian in late 
September: 
 
“To all my Wayne friends and neighbors, thank you for lifting me up as I go through every stage of re-building 
the inside of my 7-room home:  sheet rocking, painting, floor covering, replacing appliances and furniture – all 
of it is daunting for this nearly 82 year old bird.  But you know, it is the blessings from people like you who 
really make an unforgettable difference.  So thank you again!  Love from Jackie Hanley” 
 
Jackie’s family is so very grateful for all of the support and financial contributions received to date. For 
community members still interested in helping Jackie, thank you for your consideration of the below listed 
options: 
 
1. Jackie can be reached at 239.731.8367 or jackiehanley80@icloud.com and greatly benefits from 

encouraging words and moral support.   
2.   Cards (with checks enclosed, optionally) can be sent to Jackie’s mailing address:  5640 Long Leaf Drive, 
North Fort Myers, FL 33917.  
3.   Donation boxes are set up at both A Small Town Bakery (Wayne General Store) and Cobbie’s.  
4.   You can find Jackie Hanley on Venmo (look for her picture on profile, which is also linked to her phone     
number and email above. 
5.   Alternatively, contact daughter Trish Hanley-Goodwin (local Wayne resident) at 207.441.5641 to make a 
private cash or check donation to be directly deposited to her FL account. 

http://www.waynemaine.org
http://www.waynemaine.org
mailto:jackiehanley80@icloud.com
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CARY MEMORIAL 

LIBRARY NEWS  

 
Winter Hours 
 
Monday: 9-1 
Tuesday: 3-5 
Wednesday: 1-6   
Thursday: 3-5 
Saturday: 9-3 
 
Holiday Hours 

Friday Dec. 23: Special Hours: 10-Noon 
Sat. Dec. 24: Closed 
Sun. Dec. 25: Closed 
Mon. Dec. 26: Closed for Christmas  
Sat. Dec. 31: Open 9-1 New Year's Eve 
Mon. Jan. 2: Closed for New Year's  

2023 Loon Calendars  

The library is selling loon calendars for 12.00 each or 2 for 20.00. Stunning images of Maine's beloved loons photo-
graphed on Pocasset by Lauren and Michael O'Malley.  These make great gifts that are easily mailed. Thank you Lauren 
and Michael O'Malley for donating the much-loved calendars. Contact Janet at the library if you'd like to order one and 
have it mailed. All proceeds benefit the library.  

 
Brown Bag Book Discussion: On Monday Dec. 12, 1:15 we will discuss Helene Tursten's An Elderly Lady Is Up to No 
Good and/or  its follow-up An Elderly Lady Must Not Be Crossed.  

New Books: 

Fiction:  

The Harbor (K. Engberg); Desert Star (M. Connelly); All Good People Here (A. Flowers); 1989 (V. McDermid); Demon 
Copperhead (B. Kingsolver); Going Rogue (J. Evanovich); Mad Honey (Piccoult); The Maze (DeMille); Boys from Biloxi 
(Grisham); The Last Chairlife (J. Irving); Lucy By the Sea (Strout)  and more.  

Non-Fiction: 

Go-To Dinners (I. Garten); Second Chances: A Marine, His Dog and Finding Redemption (C. Grossi); Pretty Good House 
(D. Kolbert); Dawn in the Dooryard (T. Cotton); and more.  

FIRST SATURDAY at the Cary Library’s Williams 

House December 3:   9 am until 1 p.m. 

       A  STROLL 

A  CUPPA  & 

       a chat 

We’ll be serving brunch and a quiche lunch. 

 Here comes the December First Saturday.  And it’s the Annual 
Holiday Stroll in Wayne.  Stroll on over to the Williams House 
across the street from the Cary Memorial Library to shop our 
unique gifts.  We have Christmas items, jewelry, vintage items, 
table ware, children’s games and books. 

Pause for a cup of coffee and a scone or a bun or have a piece of 
quiche.  We’ll be open until 1 p.m.  

The Alice in Wonderland Room will be open. 

 

The Friends of the Library Soup To-Go Sale was lots of fun and sold out almost as quickly as our July Pie Sale does! 

Thank you to our generous soup makers and bread bakers, ladled out by enthusiastic volunteers! Proceeds of just over 
$500.00 were raised.  

Our gorgeous 2022 Raffle Quilt Pine Trees will be leaving the library soon! Some lucky individual is going to be the new 
owner as of Dec. 3, Wayne Stroll day, 1pm. If you have not purchased tickets and wish to, visit the library or contact 
Janet and make a plan to purchase by mail. Tickets will be sold until the time of the drawing.  

The Friends of the Library will have a Holiday Pop-Up Sale for the month of December. Stop by during library hours and 
see what small gift items and treats we have to offer. Homemade jams, honey, vanilla, relish and all kinds of goodies will 
be available.  

The Friends of the Library, formed 32 years ago, is an energetic group and we do fun events and fundraisers over the 
year. Funds raised pay for the library's Summer Intern, purchase of DVDs, Books for Babies program, and more. Our 
motto is Keep it Simple! If you would like to help out at the July Pie Sale, the May Spring Bake and Plant Sale, or some of 
our other activities. please reach out to MT Clark (mtclark189@gmail.com).  We welcome new members.   

mailto:mtclark189@gmail.com
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Wayne Village Pottery & Guests (SATURDAY/SUNDAY) 

540 Main Street 

          Pickles Potions & Lotions S’Mittens 

          Milkweed Pottery  Cindy Townsend Nutrition 

          Maine Fly Fishing Guide – Jeff Ireland 

                           
Good Post Refill Shop & Guests (SATURDAY/SUNDAY) 

508 Main Street 

         Birtwell Farm Goods  PT Designs 

         Moonglow Lavender (products available) 

         Wrap Me Up Beeswax wraps (products available) 

 
Grey Goose Gourmet Culinary Open House & Guests (SATURDAY/

SUNDAY) 

536 Main Street 

      The French Confection       Sgraffito Studios 

       Bragg’s Maple Products      More than a Cookie 

       Cosmic Goat Creamery        Root Fire Farm w/ Coffee 

      
Tubby’s Ice Cream,  Gift Shop & Guests (SATURDAY/SUNDAY) 

512 Main Street 

     LOBSTER STEW and more.. 

     Wayne T-Shirts, Sweatshirts, Souvenirs & Gifts 

     Tuck’s Toys Ollie Likes it!!! All natural homemade dog treats 
      
 
A Lakeside Studio Pottery & Guests (SATURDAY/SUNDAY) 

12 Cedar Point Road 

     Farm meets Lake knit goods    KLT Trail maps/Guides 
 
 
Wayne Fire Department & Guests (SATURDAY/SUNDAY) 

486 Main Street 

     30 Mile Snowmobile Club Raffle 

     Wayne Home & School Association Fundraiser (soups, stews) SAT ONLY 

     Sparky w/ treats 
 
Geez Louise, That’s a Wrap Food Truck (SATURDAY/SUNDAY) 

 Parked on Main Street 

     Wraps Dough Boys      Chicken Wings and much more!!! 
           

 

 

 

 

Wayne General Store and A Small Town Bakery & Guests 

(SATURDAY/SUNDAY) 

506 Main Street 

     The Blue Collar Painter            Hazel Hill Orchards 

     Peg’s Kitchen            Broad Cove Woodworking 

     Beech Hill Design            Imperfect Perfections-Fused Glass 

     Body by Design Massage          Upcycled Gifts  

     Deborah Emery, Children’s Book Author 

     Amy Cushman Black w/ Handmade Christmas Stockings 

           
Cobbie’s Corner Store (SATURDAY/SUNDAY) 

672 Main Street 

     Horse Drawn Wagon Rides on SATURDAY from 11-2 

     In-Store Specials, Fuel and more… 

Wayne Community Church & Guests (SATURDAY ONLY)  

22 Old Winthrop Road 

     Soups, Chili & Drinks Local Cookbook RADA Cutlery 

     Tigress Training Trish Hanley Goodwin w/ Information and 

     Demonstrations 

     Nancy Martin Yoga w/ Demonstrations 

     Karen Toothaker, Book Author 

     Froggy Meadow Friends- Ceramic sculptures 

 
William’s House (SATURDAY ONLY) 

14 Old Winthrop Road 

    Brunch Vintage, new and unique boutique items 

    Gently used books with Children’s section 

    The delightful Alice in Wonderland room will be open 

 
Cary Memorial Library (SATURDAY ONLY) 

17 Old Winthrop Road 

     Friends of the Library Quilt Raffle -SATURDAY AT 1:00 

     Make sure you buy your  Raffle ticket!! 

     Take and Make Children’s craft 

2022 Holiday Stroll Vendors 

                         “CHRISTMAS CAROLING AND SANTA” 

                       Sunday 12/04/22 in Memorial Park  

                       Santa will make his arrival at 3:30 pm 

                            Christmas Caroling at 4:00 pm 

Bring the kids and gather around the Christmas tree, singing, 

visiting with Santa while sipping on Hot Chocolate and enjoying 

treats provided by A Small Town Bakery!!! This will be a 

great way to end a wonderful weekend!! 

                                  “SNOWPERSON CONTEST” 

Create a cardboard snowperson to be displayed at the Wayne 

Farmer’s Market location for all to see during the stroll weekend! 

Open to all ages. Sign up through Linda Gatti-Fyler by emailing  

lgfyler@gmail.com 

                                             “SPARKLE UP WAYNE” 

  Join the festivities decorating and stringing Christmas lights at your 

homes and businesses! 
                                             
                                   THANK YOU FOR ALL YOUR SUPPORT   

      While supporting small businesses, you’re also supporting our 

Local  Community!!  Please try and stop by our neighboring towns 

while you are at our Holiday Stroll. 

Please join us for our annual Holiday Stroll 
Several businesses will be hosting artisans and crafters, the Church, 

Library and Williams House will have special offerings on Saturday, 

Sparky will be at the Fire Station with special treats, and there will be 

a horse drawn wagon at Cobbie’s on Saturday giving rides from 11-

2, taking you to the center of the village where you can stop, shop, 

and enjoy lunch at Tubby’s, Wayne General Store, Church 

luncheon, and we will have a Food Truck!  Our cardboard snow 

person contest will be on display at the Market Village Green on 

Main Street (start constructing!!) and we hope you will participate in 

“Sparkle up Wayne” again this year, decorating your homes and 

business with lots of Christmas lights!  We will end the weekend in 

Memorial Park with Santa, caroling and treats provided by A Small 

Town Bakery.  We hope to make this a special weekend for all! 

Sponsored by Sustain Wayne 

   6                                                                                                            wayneumc.com 

mailto:lgfyler@gmail.com
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Wayne’s 100-Acre Wood 
December 2022 Update 

  
Much progress has been made toward conservation goals for our Town’s largest and most beautiful open space parcel 

over the last 18 months.   
 

• A professional boundary survey was completed in late spring 2021.  This work was needed to resolve discrepancies 

between the deeded record and actual property boundary lines, some of which could not be located before the 

survey. 
 

• The Wayne Conservation Commission (WCC) has worked with abutting land owners to identify their respective 

property lines and ensure good neighbor relations such as avoiding encroachments.  Two conservation-minded 
abutters offered to make boundary adjustments with the Town which would add several acres and enhance the 
conservation and recreation value of the 100-Acre Wood. 

 

• There is now a 1-mile loop trail along the upper slope originating from the parking area.  It is not a difficult walk, and 

is marked for easy identification.  Plans for additional trails are in progress. 
 
There is more work to be done.  The Town has signed a contract with Main-Land Development Consultants to write 

legal descriptions for the boundary agreement and land exchange and to install new boundary corners and lines, in 

follow-up to the original survey.  The cost for this work is expected to be approximately $2,600.  There will be other 

expenditures too.  The Town needs to place boulders along the property line with one abutter, and there will be attorney 

fees associated with the legal work.  We also hope to install a permanent information kiosk at the parking area in spring 

2023.   
 
When Wayne residents voted in 2019 to conserve this land as open space for public use and low impact outdoor 
recreation, there was no money in the budget for the boundary survey, legal costs, trail construction, and related 
amenities.  The Conservation Commission has agreed to raise private donations to cover these costs.  
   
 

The Town maintains a designated fund to accept donations.  If you have already donated to this 

fund (as have all WCC members), thank you!  We still need your help.   
 
Why does this matter?  We need beautiful natural areas more than ever, and we are fortunate to 

have this local gem of mixed woods, wildlife habitat, dramatic terrain, and shoreline on Wilson 

Pond.  The 100-Acre Wood enhances the quality of life in our town. 
 
You can make a difference!  Please send a check payable to Town of Wayne, P.O. Box 400, 

Wayne, ME 04284 annotated, “Wayne’s 100-Acre Wood”.   

Donations may also be made by credit card; go to https://wayne.androgov.com/.  Select 

‘Miscellaneous Payments’, and indicate “Wayne’s 100-Acre Wood”. 
 
Thank you for helping us continue to make progress with Wayne’s 100-Acre Wood.  

 
Sincerely, 
 
The Wayne Conservation Commission 
 

Directions 
At the end of the public portion of the House Road is an open field on the left.  On the 
right is a new parking lot for access to the 100-acre wood.  Beyond this the road is private.  
Please respect the privacy of our neighbors and don’t drive beyond the parking lot. 

TOWN  
    LOCAL ANNOUNCEMENTS 
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So, what is a refill shop?  The shop was opened this past July at 508 Main Street, the old post office, offering refills for 
your home essentials–laundry detergents, hand and dish soaps, castile soaps, lotions, shampoos and more. We also 
carry reusable cleaning products (like scrub brushes and sponges), travel essentials, and personal care items that 
help keep plastic out of the waste stream.   

How it works:  Bring in your empty container (we also have jars for purchase), we will fill it with whatever you prefer 
from our menu items, weigh it, and you will only be paying by the ounce. 

Switching to refills for your detergents and soaps, using reusable bottles, stainless steel containers, lunchboxes and 
straws, bamboo cutlery and canvas/cloth bags are just a few easy changes you can make that will make a positive 
impact to our environment. In addition to being better for the earth, our products are long lasting and durable, meaning 
less repeat buys and more savings. 

We hope to see you at our little shop and help you on your sustainability journey! 

Thank you, Tammy Birtwell, Owner/Operator 

Goodpost Refill Shop 

508 Main Street, Wayne 

https://wayne.androgov.com/
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Winter seems to have begun.  I’m cold already, how about you?  Please take care of yourselves as the 
winter cold sets in.  Stay warm! 

Aging At Home had a fun event on Nov 15.  Randy from Hallowell Antiques came with a few of her antiques 
and spoke about them.  She commented on items brought in by AAH folks from their homes. She agreed to 
make a return visit to discuss other items.  Those in attendance were delighted with the program and were 
unanimous in their desire to have Randy return. 

If you have ideas for other events of interest to our group, let me know. 

Have you applied for your Maine Real ID?  It will be necessary to have it soon if you plan to fly on a commercial plane or 
enter a federal building.  May of 2023 is the deadline!  

Here is what you need to present at the Bureau of Motor Vehicles to obtain the Real ID: 

Identity (Name and birth date) AND 

Lawful status in the US AND 

Valid Social Security number AND 

Maine residency documents. 

Go to Maine.gov for more information. 

Deadline for the Property Tax Stabilization Program, a state program which “freezes” property taxes for certain senior 
citizens, is December 1, 2022, for this coming year.  You must have your application to the Wayne Town Office before 
then.  But you must apply for each year.  You can qualify even if you move from one town to another in Maine.  The 
property must be your “primary residence or homestead.”  

Did you know that a number of Wayne residents are receiving meals from the Winthrop Hot Meal Kitchen?  That 
organization is supplying meals three times a week to these folks.  Our own Steve Dodge is in charge to the 
kitchen.  They can always use donations to help buy the food for meals.  Send your donations to: Winthrop Hot Meal 
Kitchen, PO Box 472, Winthrop ME 04364. 

Also we have the Winthrop Food Pantry.  They supply a box of (mostly) non-perishable foods to a number of Wayne 
people each week.  They are a non-profit. They can also use donations.  Send your donation to:  

Winthrop Food Pantry, PO Box 82, Winthrop ME 04364 

While we are speaking of donations, a donation to Aging At Home would be gratefully accepted.  You can help subsidize 
speakers, pay for snacks or luncheon items, or just give us a cushion to pay for items that arise.  We are in the process of 
ordering new tables for our mahjong and bridge groups.  You may make a check out to: Town of Wayne.  Indicate on it 
that it is for support of AAH programs.  Mail your check or drop it off at the Town Office.  PO Box 400, Wayne, ME 
04284.  THANK YOU! 

Regular Hours at the AAH Center: 

Tuesdays 9AM-1PM. Knitting, Crochet, Rug Hooking, walking in downtown Wayne, other programs 

Wednesday 1PM-4 PM. Bridge playing Friday 9 AM- 12:30 PM. Game playing- cribbage and other games. Tai Chi 11 AM 

Call for more information:  Pam Chenea, coordinator 

Wayne Aging At Home    207-685-9378  email: aahcoordinator@gmail.com 

Maranacook Adult Ed:  

Registered Maine Guide Information Night 

Want to be a Registered Maine Guide? Don't know 
the process? Trying to decide how to train to take 
your tests? Want to know the rules about guid-
ing?  Take this one hour interactive free class. Get 
your answers and create your future! 

Instructor: Alice Bean Andrenyak 

Date: Tuesday, January 3, 2023 

Location: Live Online 

Cost: FREE 

To register, go to: https://
maranacook.coursestorm.com/course/registered-
maine-guide-information-meeting?search=guide 

Join KLT staff and landowners Teague Morris and Dusty Small, to take advantage of the full moon for a 
hike at the Small-Burnham Conservation Area on Wednesday, December 7 at 5:30 PM. RSVP is required 
as space is limited. 
 
Please bring what you need to be comfortable for a night walk, including a headlamp or flashlight, warm 

clothes, water, snacks etc. The family-friendly hike will be approximately two and a half miles long. 
 
For more information and to RSVP, contact Marie at mring@tklt.org or 207-377-2848 

mailto:aahcoordinator@gmail.com
https://maranacook.coursestorm.com/course/registered-maine-guide-information-meeting?search=guide
https://maranacook.coursestorm.com/course/registered-maine-guide-information-meeting?search=guide
https://maranacook.coursestorm.com/course/registered-maine-guide-information-meeting?search=guide
mailto:mring@tklt.org
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LOCAL BUSINESS ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
How about a special gift for the angler in your life? 

 

 Perhaps a guided fly fishing trip might be just the 
thing to put under the tree or in a stocking. 

 
Registered Maine Guide, Jeff Ireland,  

offers highly personalized and professional guide  
services for the novice to the experienced angler. 

 
The guided fly fishing adventure could be the perfect 

way to surprise a friend or family member. 
 

Email Jeff at maineflyfishingguide@gmail.com  
 
 

or call at (207) 931-7677 
 
 

 Visit us at www.maineflyfishingguide.com     
 

 

AT YOUR SERVICE                                        

No job too small. Home maintenance and repairs 

in Wayne and surrounding areas. Looking for 

interior and exterior projects, carpentry, wallpaper 

removal, etc.  Both interior and exterior 

painting available.  Have a truck for light hauling.   
 

Norman Barris (207) 685-3252/(207) 557-0844 

Wayne Fire Dept monthly meeting  

 All welcome  

the second Wednesday of every month, 6:30 PM 

mailto:maineflyfishingguide@gmail.com
http://www.maineflyfishingguide.com
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   at the 

Wayne General 
Store 

506 Main Street 
207-685-3818 

LOCAL  ANNOUNCEMENTS 

www.alakesidestudiopottery.com 

 

A Lakeside Studio 
Pottery 

Open most weekends through October, but please call 
ahead.  Opening again in December for our  

Holiday Open House—Dec. 3 & 4 
207-685-8123 

12 Cedar Point Road, Wayne 
mlhodd@roadrunner.com 

you had me at 

  PIE 

Pre -Order yours today 

       Hot Coffee          Fuel      Hunting Supplies 

             Groceries           Sandwiches 

        Daily Specials 

       

Open Mon - Sat until 8:00 - Closing at 7:00 on Sunday 
 

672 Main Street, Wayne ME  04284 

    207-685-0065 
Agency Liquor Store 

  
 

Breakfast, Lunch/Dinner To Go  
 

   Please Call 207-685-3818 or 207-685-0180 

Text: 207-500-6178 

Email: asmalltownbakerycafe@gmail.com 
Closed Mondays and Tuesdays 

Wednesday—Saturday 7 am - 3 pm 
Sunday  - 8 am - 2 pm 

Tis the Season for 

Holiday Orders 

Come in and cozy up 
    Sip.   Relax.  

And to all  a Good Night 

Horse Drawn 
Wagon Rides 

Dec 3  11-2 

Tubby’s Gift 
Shop at the 

Holiday Stroll 
Oh  What  Fun! 

WAYNE MAINE EVENTS CALENDAR 

All in one event platform designed to strengthen and 
connect our community.  SEARCH for an event or 
SUBMIT an event with the click of a button. 

 Check back often,  there’s always something new! 

 

 

     

www.waynemaineevents.com 

http://www.alakesidestudiopottery.com
http://www.waynemaineevents.com
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        GREY GOOSE GOURMET 
“Culinary” 

HOLIDAY OPEN HOUSE 
Saturday and Sunday 
December 3-4, 2022 

9 am to 3 pm 
Participants in the Annual “Wayne Holiday Stroll” 

 

Come join us for our annual “Culinary” Holiday Open House where we will have over 16 pepper jelly varieties, many 

gift wrapped and ready-to-go, along with other culinary creations, specialties foods, baked goods, candies, maple syrup, 
honey, coffee, kitchen tools, charcuterie boards, pottery, soy candles, vintage linens, stocking stuffers, and so much 
more.   
Our 1850’s farmhouse will have local culinary artisans including two NEW ARTISANS this year, in each room of our 
home PLUS our barn and porches!  Each will be showcasing their talents and delights.  Perfect gifting opportunities 
await!   
Complimentary refreshments will be served and a FREE RAFFLE drawing for a holiday gift basket. 
     We look forward to seeing you!  

                                   536 Main Street, Wayne, Maine  207-685-325 
 

Train with Trish - Personal Fitness Training Services (Tigress Training, LLC) 
 
Local health/fitness professional offers coached workouts, home exercise program designs, and ongoing wholistic support to help 
you optimize your well-being.  My mission is to inspire members of my community to “move well and move often” through innovative 
personalized approaches to “functional fitness” – meaning the workouts you learn how to do help build your self-esteem and benefit 
your quality of life! 

• Fully equipped/ventilated boutique studio located at 787 Main Street, Wayne – by appointment only 

• Early morning, evening, and weekend time slots available for 1:1 training 
If you need motivation for, confidence in, and accountability with your exercise programming, please contact me:  Trish Hanley-
Goodwin @ 207.441.5641 or patriciahanleygoodwin@gmail.com 

I will be available for consultation and exercise demonstrations during the Holiday Stroll December 3 (Saturday only) at the Wayne 

 

MT. PLEASANT CEMETERY ASSOCIATION 
 

Anyone who has family buried in this private cemetery 

(off the Gott Road) or owns a plot here, is a member of 

the Association. I am developing an email list to 

distribute information of interest to members. Please let 

me know if you would like to be on this email list.      

Judy Danielson, Secretary,  

Mt. Pleasant Cemetery Association  

Judydanielson@gmail.com 

mailto:patriciahanleygoodwin@gmail.com
mailto:judydanielson@gmail.com
mailto:judydanielson@gmail.com

